Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

260 Roezl to Sander




Prague, 20th March 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

The exhibition will take place from 23rd to 27th April. I don’t know who the president will be but all correspondence must be directed to Mr. Gerh. Schirnhofer, General Secretary of the B.B. Gartengesellschaft in Vienna or Mr. Josef Bermann, Secretaire der B.B. Gartengesellschaft in Vienna. The latter is also editor of the Vienna Gardening Magazine.

Kiselling & Son in Barth has no Anthurium andreanum, but someone has ordered some from him due to an advertisement which he placed without having plants. An acquaintance has written to him telling him to come to me, and I have written to Kiselling to come to an agreement about the price with you. Now he writes that …

I replied that this plant is getting rare in its country of origin, that it will last for a good 20 years or forever, not like a Coleus that becomes useless after 4 weeks.

With kind regards,

B Roezl

I could not give enough praise about the Od. alexander Lehmann and in your last letter you write that it is worth nothing. But I believe this is because it is not sufficiently known in England to make a definitive judgement. It was imported in May of last year and the flowers it carried could not have been perfect, also there could be a number of varieties so that they could be thought to be Lehmann or Alexandra. I believe once it grows well, it will be well received and sold. Day will bring a lot to market, but not as many as you, the same applies to vexillare.

It’s a pity that Eduard did not find the  warszewiczii.
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